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March 12, 2022 

Dear Board of Fish, 

Please stop all kenai river sport king fishing. We Patrick’s love the kenai river king fishing but quit 
fishing there because of poor king returns. STOP ALL KING FISHING!!! LET THE POPULATION REBUILD!!! 
Catch and release harms this valuable resource! Do not allow non resident guides to rape this 
resource!!! STOP THE COMMERCIAL KING BYCATCH!!! 
 
This should have been done long ago- 
 
The Optimal Escapement Goal (OEG) is a higher threshold intended to not only halt salmon decline but 
also allow the fishery to recover. The Sustainable Escapement Goal (SEG) is the absolute bare minimum 
number of fish needed for the species to survive and does nothing to improve the fishery. Ultimately, if 
Proposal 283 is passed, survival of the king salmon fishery in the Kenai River is further threatened. 
 
The OEG is the OEG for a reason. The escapement threshold was set because that is the minimum 
number of salmon that need to enter the river so that the fishery can rebuild. I am not willing to give 
up on the Kenai River king salmon. Please vote no on Proposal 283. 
 
Currently ADF&G cannot reduce fishing restrictions until the OEG is achieved. If passed, Proposal 283 
would allow projected escapements to be utilized rather than actual fish in the river. It’s literally 
putting the cart before the horse; commercial fishing will be permitted before sufficient king salmon 
have actually made it into the river, based on the OEG. 
 
The economy of the Kenai Peninsula relies on its salmon fisheries. However, the economics point to the 
sport-caught fisheries being the economic powerhouse, NOT the commercial fishery. Regardless, we 
need to rebuild the king salmon runs to support both economic engines. Are you willing to risk an 
entire species’ survival to pull a few sockeye out of the water? Where is the logic in that? 
 
I thank the Board for the historic actions taken in 2020 to protect the Late Run Kenai River king salmon. 
Modifications like 283 threaten those protections and is the first step in a slippery slope to lighten the 
burden of conservation for some users, while maintaining restrictions on others. It disregards the 
principles of weak stock management and overemphasizes tenuous “over escapement” issues. Finally, 
this proposal promotes the financial interests of a few entities over the clear need to conserve a 
species. I oppose Proposal 283 and ask the Board of Fisheries to vote No on this proposal. Stay the 
course and protect the kings. 
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